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The Tao of Craft
You are meant to live with grace, style, wisdom, and boundless joy. With this
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unique book, you can set free your inner diva and let your fabulousity shine
through every day! Putting a fun and fresh spin on the art of card reading,
professional tarot reader Sasha Graham unveils the magic and mystery of a tarot
deck. She shows that the tarot is much more than a deck of cards—it's a fantastic
tool for embracing your beauty, unleashing your power, and enriching your life. For
beginners and seasoned professionals alike, Tarot Diva teaches tarot basics and
presents creative new ways to explore each card's particular energies:
meditations, exercises, recipes, spells, charms, and even fashion tips. You'll weave
enchantment through every aspect of your lifeand discover the diva within.
Manifest your wishes by casting powerful tarot spells Re-create delicious recipes
that invoke tarot archetypes Peek into your future with divinatory spreads Create
cool charms to channel your inner power Praise: "What tarot needs—right now—is
Sasha Graham."—Rachel Pollack, award-winning author of 78 Degrees of Wisdom
"One of our star students, Sasha Graham, has filled us with pride and admiration
with this sparkling new approach to teaching tarot. Tarot Diva is packed with solid
tarot knowledge infused with modern magic, power, and fun."—Ruth Ann and Wald
Amberstone, directors of The Tarot School "A novel and fun approach that results
in a greater understanding and interaction with tarot's rich imagery."—Ciro
Marchetti, creator of The Gilded Tarot "Sasha Graham is intuitive, inventive, and a
gifted story teller. She not only tells you how to read the tarot, but also what it
feels like to read and why you would want to."—Robert M. Place, author of The
Tarot: History, Symbolism, and Divination
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Tarot for Your Self
A classic guide on how to master a Tarot reading that combines self-teaching
techniques with personal insight provides revised interpretations for the Minor
arcana as well as coverage of topics ranging from crystals and astrology to
numerology and occult metaphysics.

Tarot Beyond the Basics
Designed for beginning as well as experienced tarot readers, Holistic Tarot offers a
fresh and easy-to-follow approach to the use of the tarot deck for tapping into
subconscious knowledge and creativity. The tarot deck has been used as a
divination tool for more than two centuries; while the tarot is still most commonly
thought of as "fortune telling," the true power of the tarot lies in its ability to
channel a clear path for our deep intuition to shine through. Consulting the tarot
can help clear creativity blockages, clarify ambitions, work through complex
decisions, and make sense of emotions and relationships. Whether used for simple
decision-making or an understanding of your life's purpose, learning tarot can be
an indispensible tool for being more mindful of the factors that can assist or
weaken your efforts toward success. In Holistic Tarot, author Benebell Wen
provides a complete guide to using the tarot to foster personal development. Wen
Page 3/35

Online Library Holistic Tarot An Integrative Approach To Using For Personal
Growth Benebell Wen
gives a comprehensive overview of the history of the tarot and a wide array of
theories on its use (including its relationship to Jungian archetypal psychology and
traditional Chinese divination practices) before digging deeply into one of the bestknown tarot systems, the Rider-Waite-Smith. Beginners will find a complete guide
to working with the tarot, including choosing and caring for a deck, how best to
learn and remember the attributes of the major and minor arcana, the
interpretation of cards and spreads, the role of meditation in a tarot practice, and
how to use the tarot for improving relationships, professional development, and
personal resilience. More advanced practitioners will appreciate nuanced
theoretical discussions of the tarot as well as practical advice about reading others'
tarot cards and setting up a practice. Containing over 500 illustrations and detailed
information on each card as well as numerous spreads, Holistic Tarot is a complete
compendium of tarot study that every practitioner should have in his or her library.
“A modern alchemical achievement.”—Barbara Moore, author of Tarot Spreads
“Will become one of the jewels in the crown of tarot literature.” —Anthony Louis,
MD, author of Tarot Beyond the Basics “A tarot classic.”—Sasha Graham, author of
Tarot Diva “A magnificent, intelligent, comprehensive overview and innerview of
the Rider Waite Smith system of tarot! This is the only guide you need to have.
Bravo!” —James Wanless, PhD, author of Voyager Tarot “A huge accomplishment
… likely to become the essential guidebook for serious students of the tarot.”—
Joan Bunning, author of Learning the Tarot “No tarot enthusiast should be without
this book!”—Chic and Tabatha Cicero, authors of The Golden Dawn Magical Tarot
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“Arguably the most comprehensive guide to tarot on the market today. It's also
innovative: it deftly combines Eastern mysticism with Western metaphysics. It's an
impressive tome that presents a wholly modern, rational approach to tarot practice
while preserving notable elements of tradition."—Corrine Kenner, author of Tarot
and Astrology From the Trade Paperback edition.

Tarot Plain and Simple
"Tarot Tour Guide offers easy tarot instruction to those just beginning their tarot
journey. For enthusiasts of all levels of experience, Tarot Tour Guide presents tarot
as a guide for the journey of life. Tarot, the Four Elements, and your Spiritual
Journey Tarot is a book of spiritual wisdom that maps the journey of life, describing
the experiences and lessons we encounter along the way. Tarot is a tool of spiritual
growth, divination, meditation and magick that is useful in every aspect of life,
from the mundane to the mystical. Your Spiritual Journey begins when you are
present, conscious and intentional in each moment. Let tarot be your guide for that
journey"--P. [4] of cover.

Mary K. Greer's 21 Ways to Read a Tarot Card
The tarot is an empowering tool that has been used for divination over the
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centuries. But in Neo Tarot, tarot reader, writer and all-round witch, Jerico
Mandybur, offers a refreshing and intelligent look at the ancient cards and
practices, showing you that they should be used as healing tool first and foremost.
With a beautifully illustrated 78-strong deck alongside – with relatable explanations
of the profound symbolism of each card – this modern guidebook is a mixture of
revealing insights, practical wisdom and actionable exercises that readers can
incorporate into their self-care practice instantly, and watch their self-love flourish.

Holistic Tarot
Once reserved for mystics and seers, the tarot is one of the best tools for boosting
your creativity and shifting your imagination into high gear. Famous authors such
as John Steinbeck and Stephen King have used the tarot deck to tap into deep
wells of inspiration, and you can enliven your own writing the same way—whether
you craft short stories, novels, poetry, nonfiction, or even business proposals. This
book on reading tarot cards and applying them to your writing will guide you
through each stage of the creative process, from fleshing out a premise to
promoting a finished work. Enhance your storytelling technique through over 500
enjoyable writing prompts, exploratory games for groups and individuals, tarot
journaling, and other idea-stimulating activities that call upon the archetypal
imagery and multi-layered symbolism in the tarot. Infuse flair and originality into
your work as you learn to: • Interpret symbols, myths, and learn to read all seventyPage 6/35
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eight cards in the tarot card deck • Use classic tarot layouts and spreads to
structure your story • Brainstorm story ideas and develop dialogue and plot •
Create detailed settings, powerful scenes, and dynamic characters • Overcome
writer's block and breathe new life into existing projects As a writer, you hold the
power of creation in your hands. By exploring the tarot and incorporating it into
your writing practice, you will set your creative potential soaring to new heights.

Creative Divination: Read Tea Leaves and Develop Your
Personal Code
Reading tarot can be an incredible, illuminating experience. The cards offer
valuable insights and guidance into many aspects of our lives, from relationships to
career to personal growth. But learning how to interpret each card can feel
overwhelming. Many tarot decks come with instructions - little white books that
give short descriptions for each card - but they don’t always put tarot into modernday context, or offer the level of detail you’re looking for. Going Beyond the Little
White Book sets out to change all of that. Here, you’ll find up-to-date
interpretations for all 78 tarot cards, including: - Questions and prompts to help
you make personal connections to each card; - Tips on how to interpret cards that
appear as challenges versus opportunities; - Meditations for every card; - And
more! Whether you’re just starting out as a tarot reader, or want to refresh your
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knowledge of the cards, the book will give you practical interpretations to help you
understand tarot in a whole new way.

Tarot Diva
Courtney Weber has been teaching Tarot and speaking at Tarot symposia around
the country for a decade. In response to the numerous requests she has received
over the years, Weber created Tarot for One, a personal workbook and resource
guide designed to help form interpretations directly applicable to self-readings. In
Weber’s clean, clear style, this book explores the Fool, the Major Arcana, the Court
Cards, Cups, Wands, Swords, and Pentacles, as well as what she calls the tough
cards, reversals, practice spreads, and next steps. She includes common
associations as well as extensive exercises to unlock readers’ own interpretations
for connecting personal journeys with the archetypical Tarot. Readers will learn to
let the voice of the Tarot come through without overlaying too much of their own
“stuff” during a reading. Tarot for One includes dozens of original Tarot spreads
and layouts, which have been repeatedly proven both fun and effective in Weber’s
classes and workshops. It also contains tips on finding a deck, honing a Tarot
practice, and avoiding common self-reading pitfalls. This is the essential guide for
your personal journey with the Tarot.
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Rachel Pollack's Tarot Wisdom
Offers techniques for giving more interesting and accurate tarot readings, as well
as instructions for creating and using numerous different spreads for specific
purposes, and for modifying classic spreads for more individualized results.

Kitchen Table Tarot
Just who are those kings, queens, knights, and pages in the Tarot deck? Generally
considered the most difficult part of the Tarot to interpret, they actually represent
different characters or personalities that are aspects of ourselves. They also serve
as teachers or projections of our own unacknowledged qualities. Two esteemed
Tarot scholars unmask the court cards with details not found in any other book.
Discover your significator and your nemesis. Compare the differences among the
cards in well-known decks. Match the court cards with the zodiac signs, the MyersBriggs personality types, and the Jungian archetypes. Learn a variety of spreads
that reveal childhood issues, career destiny, and a storytelling spread to spark the
creative writing process.

Tarot Correspondences
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A comprehensive guide to the Tarot offers insight into its history, symbolism, and
practical applications, discussing the cultural influences that shaped its evolution
while outlining techniques on how to read and interpret a Tarot card spread.
Original. 12,500 first printing.

Seventy-Eight Degrees of Wisdom
Creative Divination: Read Tea Leaves & Develop Your Personal Code is a workbook
consisting of 79 tea reading exercises designed to stir your imagination, nourish
your intuition, and unfold your understanding of perception and individual symbols.

Tarot for Your Self
An incredibly fun, easy-to-follow workbook that shows you how to hear what the
cards are trying to tell you-quite simply the world's best Tarot textbook to learn
from with or without a Tarot teacher.

Journaling the Tarot
Turn the Tarot Court Cards into Noble Allies for Every Reading You Do Meet the
people and personalities of the tarot in a whole new way with Your Tarot Court.
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This book gives you the confidence you need to tackle the trickiest part of any
deck: the court cards. You'll explore the tarot court archetypes and discover new
ways to identify and work with these enigmatic cards. Your Tarot Court is designed
with contemporary readers in mind—it discusses gender as a social construct,
translates the royal hierarchy for a modern world, and more. Professional reader
Ethony Dawn guides you through the court, offering techniques, spreads, and
interpretations that make the cards more accessible and understandable. This
enlightening guide helps improve your understanding of yourself and the people
around you by removing the mysteries shrouding these noble figures.

The Creative Tarot
Kevin Connolly was born in Helena, Montana in August of 1985. Born without legs,
Kevin was otherwise a healthy baby and grew up like any other Montana kid;
getting dirty, running in the woods, and getting dirty some more. In the way
developments tend to snowball, Kevin began skateboarding and taking
photographs for the first time in 2005. His first taste of living abroad came in 2006
when he left to study in New Zealand for one year. It was on the return home skating down a backstreet in Vienna - that Kevin took his first prototype photo for
what was to become The Rolling Exhibition. Kevin currently lives in Bozeman,
Montana as a photographer and professional skier. For more information on Kevin's
other endeavors, please navigate to www.kevinmichael connolly.com
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Tarot: No Questions Asked
A top tarotist's secrets to personal growth, one card at a time. The two volumes of
Seventy-Eight Degrees of Wisdom have inspired a whole generation of tarot
students. It has often been described by readers, booksellers, and teachers as the
"Bible of tarot readers." It is also often cited as one of the landmark books in
modern tarot, and it helped to launch the "Tarot Renaissance" of the 1980s. The
two texts-one for The Major Arcana and one for The Minor Arcana--appear together
in this volume, which is a reissue of the 1998 edition first published by Thorsons.
Seventy-Eight Degrees of Wisdom draws on mythology and esoteric traditions and
delves deeply into the symbolism and ideas of each card. It also gives the cards a
modern psychological slant based on the pictures rather than a system of occult
symbolism. This endlessly useful reference tool provides a concise history of tarot,
introduces common spreads, and is a clear and readable book for both the
beginning and advanced tarot student.

Tarot 101
A guide for artists and creative people looking to tarot for guidance and inspiration.
Written for novices and seasoned readers alike, "The Creative Tarot" is a unique
guidebook that reimagines tarot cards and the ways they can boost the creative
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process.

The New Tarot Handbook
Take your tarot reading to a higher level. With an emphasis on tarot’s astrological
influences and a number of detailed sample readings, Tarot Beyond the Basics
shows the way to becoming an advanced practitioner. Here, Anthony Louis shares
how-to instructions for working with reversals, number symbolism, intuition, the
four elements, and the philosophical roots of tarot. Explaining astrology for tarot
readers clearly and in a way that makes sense, Louis shows how to use the tarot to
give powerful readings that change people’s lives. The “real” tarot exists in the
mind of each reader and is interlaced with his or her stories and experiences. The
abundance of knowledge presented in Tarot Beyond the Basics is sure to make
your readings come alive with meaning and significance.

Tarot Spreads
Holistic Tarot integrates the Metaphysical Art of Divination with trending Holistic
concepts to offer a whole systems, new paradigm approach to reading Tarot. A
book for both readers and seeker alike, it teaches us to re-frame our awareness of
the Universal forces at work in our lives and discover our personal Soul Map for
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healing and empowerment.

How to Use Tarot Spreads
Learn to read with your own voice and get the answers to all of your questions. For
years, Melissa Cynova has been sitting down with friends and neighbors who are
curious about the tarot. She's heard all the questions and misconceptions that can
confuse newcomers (and sometimes more experienced readers, too). Kitchen
Table Tarot was written as a guide for anyone looking for no-nonsense lessons with
a warm, friendly, and knowledgeable teacher. Join Melissa as she shares
straightforward guidance on decks, spreads, card meanings, and symbols. Filled
with real-life examples and personal explanations of what it's like to read the
cards, this book tells it like it is and provides the information you need to read with
confidence. Praise: "If you're looking for an intuitive overview of how tarot might
work for you and a pragmatic guide to learning the cards' core meanings, this book
is the one. It's a warm, fast read with plenty of swearing, and I wish it could be
bundled with every one of my tarot decksIt's that good. Buy one for you and one
for your best friend, and go through it together. A+"—Maggie Stiefvater, #1 New
York Times bestselling author and creator of The Raven's Prophecy Tarot "Cynova's
debut book struts forward to lead the pack with its authentic voice, candid and
nimble teaching approach, and ability to pare down the principles and experience
of reading tarot to its essentialsExemplary. Eminent. Authoritative. A veritable
Page 14/35

Online Library Holistic Tarot An Integrative Approach To Using For Personal
Growth Benebell Wen
gem." —Benebell Wen, author of Holistic Tarot "A punch-in-the-gut teaching guide
to the tarotillustrating how much the tarot encourages each of us to find our own
unique language and meanings when we begin this journey."—Terry Iacuzzo,
author of Small Mediums at Large "Melissa Cynova has written one of the most
accessible, relatable tarot books ever. Pull up a chair, pop a cold one, and get
ready for some straight-talking tarot lessons that will have you slinging the cards
like a tarot badass in no time at all!"—Theresa Reed, author of The Tarot Coloring
Book "I've read many books about tarot readings, but this one is my favorite book
so far."—Library Noire "This book is a major asset to anyone curious about
tarotReading Kitchen Table Tarot genuinely feels like sitting down with her and
getting a whole workshop series delivered one-on-one."—Amber Unmasked
"Kitchen Table Tarot is for the beginner who wants to dip their toes in the tarot
world for fun and personal study."—Spiral Nature Winner of a 2018 IPPY Award for
Best First Book

Advanced Tarot Secrets
This all-new edition of the popular Tarot for Beginners makes it simpler and more
enjoyable than ever to learn how to read and interpret tarot cards. Award-winning
tarot expert Barbara Moore clearly explains every aspect of the tarot so you can
perform readings with ease and confidence. Discover the core divinatory meanings
of all seventy-eight cards, clearly broken down by Major and Minor Arcana, suit,
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and number. A variety of spreads and sample readings will help you develop
essential skills and ultimately create your own unique style. Card images are from
three popular tarot decks that follow the classic Rider-Waite structure Follow easy
step-by-step instructions for giving effective readings for yourself and others Learn
about reversals, symbols, interpretive techniques, tarot journaling, and much more

Around the Tarot in 78 Days
A "how-to" book with 19 lessons and numerous exercises, beginning with the
basics and gradually moving into advanced concepts so that you can learn to read
the tarot at your own pace. Includes interpretations for all the cards. The author
first presented this course on the Internet, and continues to provide website
support for students with questions. 178 illustrations using the popular Waite deck.
Appendix. Bibliography. Index.

Going Beyond the Little White Book: A Contemporary Guide to
Tarot
Deeply entwined for six centuries, the art of tarot and the science of astrology
have an undeniably powerful link. With this unique and user-friendly guidebook,
you can easily learn to combine tarot and astrology for yourself—and expand your
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tarot practice while enriching your life. Well-known tarot reader Corrine Kenner
expertly teaches you everything you need to know, starting with tarot and
astrology basics, the cards' archetypal symbols and imagery, the twelve signs of
the zodiac, and the planets. You'll discover how every card in the tarot deck relates
to astrology, and learn to: Read tarot cards and interpret an astrological chart
Recognize the twelve houses' ruling signs and planets Pair the planets, signs, and
houses with their corresponding tarot cards Understand the astrological
associations of the Minor Arcana Make connections among the Court Cards, tarot
suits, and the four elements Identify each card's qabalistic associations Give
insightful readings for yourself and others You'll also find practical astrological
spreads, interpretive techniques, real-life examples, and sample readings for
everyday people and famous figures, including Salvador Dali, Marilyn Monroe, and
Prince William.

Tarot and Psychology
Beloved by nearly half a million Tarot enthusiasts, Rachel Pollack’s Seventy-Eight
Degrees of Wisdom forever transformed the study of Tarot. This much-anticipated
follow-up to Pollack’s classic guidebook will inspire Tarot aficionados and inform a
new generation of Tarot students. Enhanced by the author’s personal stories and
insights gained over the past three decades, this book on tarot invites you on a
fascinating and fun adventure. Offering an abundant array of new ideas mixed in
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with enlightening discussions about Tarot’s checkered past, this tarot guidebook
features innovative ways to interpret and use Tarot, and a wealth of original
spreads to try for yourself—including spreads for predictive, psychological,
magical, and spiritual readings. All seventy-eight cards are explored from fresh
angles: history, art, psychology, and a variety of spiritual and occult traditions,
using cards from seven diverse decks so you can easily contrast and compare. No
matter where your starting point on the path of personal discovery, this tarot book
will prove a trusted companion for your journey.

Your Tarot Court
For the first time in English, Benebell Wen reveals the rich history and theoretical
principles underlying the ancient practice of crafting Fu talismans, or magical
sigils, in the Chinese Taoist tradition and gives detailed instructions for modern
practitioners who would like to craft their own Fu. Fu talismans are ideograms and
writings typically rendered on paper and empowered by means of invocations,
ritual, and transferences of energy, or Qi. Talismans can be used for many
purposes, such as strengthening or weakening personality characteristics, finding
love, earning more money, or easing emotional tensions in the home. The Tao of
Craft shows how metaphysical energy can be harnessed to amplify, strengthen,
weaken, dispel, or block other metaphysical energy and to rectify perceived
imbalances in the material plane. Supported by an abundance of detailed charts
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and images, this book serves as a step-by-step handbook that gives readers the
knowledge and confidence to craft their own Fu talismans for personal
empowerment. Wen, author of Holistic Tarot, delves into historic and cultural
contexts of the Fu, from the neolithic period of Chinese history to contemporary
practices of esoteric Taoism. Providing a solid foundation in the principles of
Eastern spellcrafting, she highlights the blending of Taoist metaphysical practices
with Western approaches to magic by pointing out eclectic, integrating, and
harmonizing facets from other cultures and religions. Historically, Fu talismans
were used by medieval Chinese for alleviating illness; averting misfortune, magical
attacks, and curses; defending against assaults; and avoiding poverty. This book
shows Western practitioners that the skill and knowledge to develop an interactive
relationship with spirit realms are still available to them today, and serves as a
practical handbook for accumulating Qi energy from sources in the environment
and channeling it in concentrated form into their own Fu talismans. From the Trade
Paperback edition.

Learning Tarot Reversals
Welcome to the land of tarot, where each and every card is an adventure of
discovery Journey into the exciting world of tarot with this comprehensive 78-day
course. Uniquely presented in a one-card-per-day format, this workbook provides a
solid foundation in tarot—and offers new ways to enrich your life using the wisdom
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of the cards. Well-known tarot readers and instructors Marcus Katz and Tali
Goodwin take you through the symbolic landscape of tarot card by card. Progress
through the exercises in sequence, or study the cards in whatever order you like.
Casting traditional interpretation methods in a fresh and modern light, Katz and
Goodwin teach you how to interpret spreads by experiencing them as meditations,
activities, affirmations, and oracles. Discover the keywords of each card and how
to use them. Delve even deeper with gated spreads—a series of spreads guiding
you toward a powerful experience—and integrative lessons on magick and
kabbalistic correspondences.

Tarot Tour Guide: Tarot, the Four Elements, and Your Spiritual
Journey
Think of the last time you did a tarot reading or had one. How many of the cards
were reversed? Close to half? Well, of course! So why do so many books treat
reversed cards in what is basically a cursory manner? Joan Bunning to the rescue
with Learning Tarot Reversals--finally reversed cards get the attention they
deserve! Traditionally, reversed cards are read as the polar opposite of what the
upright card represents. While this method of reading has its place, the effect of
reversed cards, their number, groupings, and where they fall in a tarot spread can
deepen any reading and bring subtle nuances into play. Bunning points out that a
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reversed card can also indicate a build-up to, lack of, or decline from the event or
condition represented by that card. Linking cards together based on the presence
of reversed cards thus gives a reading a natural flow of high points and low points
without abrupt transitions. In a format usually reserved for upright cards, Bunning
describes every reversed card in the deck--with a brief description of the upright
meaning, and more detail about the reversed meaning. Following the format of her
bestselling Learning the Tarot, Bunning, who is a masterful teacher, presents
lessons that build on each other smoothly, allowing a student to progress to
increasingly complex readings and understanding with ease. Bunning also includes
a handy section of keywords for easy reference.

Understanding the Tarot Court
What? A Clinical Psychologist Espousing Tarot Cards? Dr. Arthur Rosengarten, in
Tarot and Psychology: Spectrums of Possibility, does just that. He explains Tarot to
those who may want to learn to use it properly for the greatest good-individuals
who desire greater spirituality in their lives, including the benefits of psychological
insight and depth, without the baggage of affiliation that invariably accompanies
any single set of beliefs. Tarot, they will soon find, operates on many levels of
profound meaning from a purely non-affiliated platform in the truest sense. Tarot
makes accessible to awareness a full spectrum of psychological and spiritual
possibility with little preference for its user's qualifications or beliefs. Rather
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magically, one might say, Tarot captures the heartbeat of experience. This fact
alone should make the deck of human possibility immediately relevant to helping
professionals who deal with the heartbeats of experience daily. The use of Tarot as
an oracle for creating awareness and gaining insight into particular symptoms,
problems or questions-i.e. Tarot divination-is often mentioned as an afterthought,
alongside other meditational exercises and alternative spread configurations. Yet
today, the vast majority of individuals who have discovered the wonders and
mysteries of Tarot have done so through experiences of divination. Card reading,
without a doubt, is Tarot's most beguiling and potentially beneficial enterprise.
Why dance around the magic? For Tarot to continue to evolve into the 21st century
(and beyond) it must have a stronger application emphasis, that is, it must be
relevant, accessible, and meaningful to the changing contours of people's lives. It
must resonate with all who seek greater meaning, creativity, and awareness, not
simply with small segments of the waning New Age. Tarot and Psychology provides
an innovative new approach for understanding the psychological and spiritual
possibilities of human experience.

Tarot for Writers
Tap into your "sixth sense" and become a better, more confident tarot reader. Most
all tarot books present card-by-card interpretations as well as an instruction on
how to read spreads. This book takes the next logical step inward by presenting
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the art of reading in a workbook format, and helps you learn to interpret the cards
intuitively. The book falls into two parts. The first part concerns learning about the
cards, and includes exercises for each card that teaches you to trust your
interpretation of the card. The second part helps you develop that ability, a skill
that Reed calls “intuition.” All the exercises, stories, card meanings, and
techniques really serve one purpose: to go beyond learning Tarot to living it. It’s
not enough to memorize the meanings of the cards, and you can’t do a reading
with a workbook at your side forever. In order to deliver a meaningful, accurate
tarot reading, you need to hone your intuition. Without a comfortable connection to
your sixth sense, the tarot readings lack finesse and becomes nothing more than
cookie-cutter interpretations. When you’re fluent in your intuition, you can develop
better readings and unique interpretations for each person. In this book, Reed
teaches by example. She presents the basics of intuitive tarot reading—reading
without any questions, any backstory, anything to go on. This book is filled with
exercises to hone your intuition and sharpen your interpretation skills.

Eros Ascending
The tarot classic that first promoted the practice of reading the cards not just for
others but for one's own personal insight and self-transformation “Tarot for Your
Self was ground-breaking when this book was first published and is still radically
significant today.” —Benebell Wen, author of Holistic Tarot “Deciding to work with
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the Tarot is like embarking on a long, inward journey.”—Mary K. Greer This tarot
classic by Mary K. Greer was the first book to promote reading the cards for your
own insight, revolutionizing tarot through a combined emphasis on self-teaching
techniques and personal growth. Tarot for Your Self uses meditations, rituals,
spreads, mandalas, visualizations, dialogues, charts, affirmations, and other
activities to help you establish your own relationship with the cards. All the
information is presented using the best in traditional knowledge and know-how.
This powerful breakthrough process will turn all your readings into truly
transformative experiences. Tarot for Your Self covers interpretations for the major
and minor arcana, reversed card meanings for all 78 cards, and enlightening
information on your shadow/teacher cards.

Tarot Shadow Work
Tarot Plain and Simple by Anthony Louis is the book you've been waiting for! As
the title indicates, this book presents the Tarot in clear language that anyone can
understand. If you've had trouble learning the Tarot, this book gives the meaning
of each and every one of the 78 Tarot cards—both in simple terms and in-depth
ones, both upright interpretations and those for when a card is drawn reversed.
Illustrations are from the elegant and mystic Robin Wood Tarot. This book leaves
nothing out! It includes an overview of the history of the Tarot and suggests why
this divinatory method works from a scientific point of view. It even includes
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several spreads and example readings. That way you can see exactly how the
Tarot works, how the cards play off of each other and how to give a reading. Turn
to any page and see how you can learn meanings and interpretations. The Five of
Cups shows a cloaked person with head down and three of five cups knocked over,
spilling their contents. Upright the card means "mourning." But the key words and
phrases give you so much more. It can also mean regret, sadness, loss of trust, an
emotional letdown, betrayal in love, and much more. How can you tell which
expression best fits the card? It depends upon where it falls in the spread and the
cards that surround or lead up to it. This is explained in the clear but
comprehensive section on Tarot card spreads, and is illustrated in the sample
readings. If you have been waiting for an ideal book to help you learn the Tarot,
this is it. The longer you wait, the longer it will be before you can give effective
Tarot readings. Get out that Tarot deck and get this book today!

The Tarot
Discover everything you ever wanted to know about the world's most popular tarot
deck. The Ultimate Guide to the Rider Waite Tarot details the ten most important
symbols on each and every card in the deck complete with hundreds of
illustrations for easy use. In addition to an explanation of the symbols, each card is
given a brief interpretation by topic: • Primary meaning • Prognosis or tendency •
Spiritual meaning • Love and relationship meaning • Daily meaning • Success and
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happiness meaning Writing in a convenient format designed for quick reference,
European tarot authorities Johannes Fiebig and Evelin Bürger also provide tips,
hints, facts, and lore to improve your reading right away. Within these pages, you
will find the top ten most important: • Ways of using a single card • Tips and rules
for interpretation • Facts about the tarot • Interpretations for each suit • Spread
layout techniques

Learning the Tarot
If your tarot cards could speak, what questions would they ask? Questions are
powerful catalysts for introspection and self-growth. They can lead us in surprising
directions. Or reconnect us to long-buried truths. It is important to take time in our
lives every so often to check in with ourselves and meditate on the thoughts and
feelings that well-thought-out questions can generate. Usually we expect tarot
cards to provide us with answers. In this book however, you will see that the cards
themselves generate questions that you can use as prompts for journaling and
discussion.

Tarot and Astrology
Drawing on nearly forty years of tarot experience, Mary K. Greer has developed a
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new energizing approach-made up of twenty-one stimulating techniques to
interpret or deepen your understanding of each card. Just as the twenty-six letters
of the alphabet can be combined to form billions of words, Greer's twenty-one
methods can be used in any combination for gaining amazing new insights and
perspectives. Emphasizing both traditional and personal methods of interpretation,
Greer's techniques involve storytelling, sketching, symbols, metaphors, dialogues,
acting, and other imaginative exercises. Designed to bring about interaction,
transformation, and empowerment, this twenty-one-pronged approach to tarot can
help readers expand standard interpretations and evolve new ways of connecting
to the cards. Winner of the Coalition of Visionary Resources Award for Best
Divination Book

Holistic Tarot
Use the Power of Correspondences to Breathe New Life and Magic into Your Tarot
Practice Correspondences are woven into the structure of every modern deck.
Focusing on four main systems of correspondences—the elements, astrology,
numbers, and Kabbalah—this remarkable book helps you integrate the images,
associations, and myths that have allowed the tarot to resonate across many
centuries and cultures. Author T. Susan Chang provides comprehensive
correspondence tables for court cards, majors, minors, and the four suits, making
this book your must-have resource whether you're a student, professional reader,
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spiritual seeker, or magical practitioner. Tarot Correspondences also shares
methods for working with correspondences in readings, focusing on elements,
astrology, numbers, or Kabbalah separately or in combination. You'll also discover
meditation and visualization exercises, creative interpretation techniques, and tips
for using correspondences to enhance spells and magical rituals. With this book,
you'll create a powerful system that helps you journey deep into the cards and
strengthen your practice. Praise: "Tarot Correspondences is a great investment in
your tarot journey whether you're a new or seasoned reader."—New Spirit Journal

Tarot for One
***FINALIST, USA Best Books 2010 Awards – Spirituality & Self-Help: Relationships
The quest for lasting love is one of life’s essential pursuits, in some ways the most
essential. But it’s also a quest that’s impossible to separate from spiritual and
sexual needs. In Eros Ascending, author John Maxwell Taylor offers a wide-ranging
study of sexual dysfunction in society and explains how healthy sexuality can be
an entryway to universal love and higher consciousness. Based on Taylor’s twentythree-year experience with Taoist practices, the book presents an engaging
analysis of love, relationships, and sexuality from spiritual, romantic, and sexual
perspectives. Taylor melds essential ideas by Jung, Gurdjieff, and Taoist Master
Mantak Chia with science, biology, spiritual tradition, and current popular culture to
shed new light on this eternal yet misunderstood subject. Not just for couples, the
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book is equally useful for single people who want to understand the methods for
“learning to love yourself ” in preparation for a fulfilling, long-term relationship.
Taylor draws on his eclectic background as a successful playwright, composer,
actor, and musician in this persuasive plan for converting ordinary sexual energy
into food for the soul.

The Ultimate Guide to the Rider Waite Tarot
Renowned author Rachel Pollack has spent more than forty years studying and
practicing Tarot. This insightful guide distills her vast knowledge and offers a
direct, accessible approach to mastering the cards. This book will teach you the
meanings of the cards and enable you to begin doing compelling readings right
away. More seasoned readers will find that this basic reference has a richness and
depth that will call you back again and again to discover your own truth within the
cards. Find new descriptions and divinatory meanings with a modern twist Learn
not only what each card signifies, but how to discover what it means to you
Enhance your understanding of the cards with information about numbers,
elements, astrology, and Kabbalah Try the unique spreads inspired by each Major
Arcana card Understand Tarot's rich history, including Eden Gray's immense
influence
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The Easiest Way to Learn the Tarot-Ever!!
"In Tarot Shadow Work, Christine Jette bravely takes the practice of tarot readings
to new depths and places many people fear to go. She shows us how we can use
the cards to trigger awareness in ourselves of troubling aspects of our lives and
histories, and then go beyond discovery to use the cards as tools for healing. This
is part of the work that needs to be done with tarot in this new century." —Rachel
Pollack, author of 78 Degrees of Wisdom and the forthcoming Shining Tribe Tarot
Deep within our psyches, the unconscious holds our forbidden feelings, secret
wishes, and creative urges. Over time, these "dark forces" take on a life of their
own and form the shadow—a powerful force of unresolved inner conflicts and
unexpressed emotions that defies our efforts to control it. The shadow takes its
shape from a menagerie of archetypes, each recognizable throughout time and
around the world—troubling characters who thrive within our persona. The shadow
is sabateur, martyr, victim, addict, sadist, masochist, or tyrant; all the dark figures
that prey on the lighter qualities of the human personality. The shadow also
represents those latent talents and positive traits that were banished from us at
some time along our life path: artistic, musical, athletic, or creative talents. An
undeveloped ability, a dream that has gone unexpressed, a fantasy of what might
have been—these too make up the personal shadow, the lost parts of ourselves.
Tarot Shadow Work shows you how to free yourself from the shackles of the
shadow's power. Through tarot work, journaling, meditation, creative visualization,
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and dream work, you will bring the shadow into the light. This book is ideal for
those who are in recovery from a serious addiction or illness, as well as any person
seeking a deeper understanding of his or her true self. By exploring the dark and
uncharted territory of the unconscious mind, you will work towards understanding
and integrating the shadow. No prior knowledge of the tarot is required. You will
learn to use the cards as a tool to help you break free from negative patterns and
self-destructive behavior. Once we realize that we are made of both light and
darkness, life will start to make sense. When we accept our dual natures, we stop
sabotaging our own efforts and learn to be compassionate with others and with
ourselves.

Tarot for Beginners
Here's how to get 3 to 5 times more information from each spread you cast right
now: Ask better questions, do all of your pre-spreadwork, and verify the accuracy
of your spread before you start making any predictions.Advanced Tarot Secrets
illustrates, step-by-step, how to do all of this. You are about to learn how to spot
patterns in spreads, find spreads hiding in the spreads you already use, and how
cards interact with each other. This book reveals the advanced spread techniques
and trade secrets used every day by the top psychics in the world. It is ahow-to-doit handbook for the professional who charges $100 to $1,000 an hour to wealthy
clients who expect results. These skills are essential if you are going to read for
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celebrity or corporate (or government) clients. Improve your accuracy and
strengthen your intuition by practicing the 11 new exercises and playing the 6 new
games detailed in this book. You will learn how to: Find lost items and missing
people with the Tarot Manifest practically anything you desire out of thin air using
your cards Read the distant past (and future); great for solving mysteries—and
crimes Solve problems and brainstorm with the Tarot Overcome writer's block and
master storytelling in the section specifically for authors The Tarot is not a parlor
game. In the hands of a master it is a research tool used to read the future and
rewrite the events to be. This book is the official textbook for theHouse of White
mystery school and it will take your readings to a level of mastery that puts you
head and shoulders above most Tarot readers you will ever meet. There is no
guesswork involved with the Tarot, or this book. There are time-tested techniques
that work, and it is time that you learn and use them.Advanced Tarot Secrets picks
up from where The Easiest Way to Learn the Tarot—Ever!! left off. You build on the
knowledge you already have to deepen your bond with your cards and make them
reveal layers of information from the same exact spreads you are using right now.
We start you off by learning and doing new exercises, all designed to strengthen
your intuition. These simulate the exact methods you use in “real life” readings,
and make you infinitely more comfortable reading for other people. Next we
introduce you to 6 new games that teach you how to see the various layers of
meaning each card offers, and how cards interact in a spread. These games help
you understand how the Tarot reflects the intricacies of daily life: In a simple tenPage 32/35
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card spread you can see more details than three other people reading the same
spread. Next come advanced spread basics and advanced spread techniques. Here
you apply everything you learn in the exercises and games: Quick and easy ways
to clear your deck between clients (useful at parties or working psychic fairs and
hotlines) Why every spread needs a protagonist How to instantly verify the
accuracy of your spread (no more bad readings—ever) How to modify your favorite
spread to meet your needs for each reading Hidden spreads, spread patterns and
themes, the four passes through a spread every reading should have When to use
clarification or expansion cards, how to read cards face down—and why How to
give accurate “no-spread readings” And several other advanced techniques Once
you understand all of these things, you can dowse with the Tarot, work on
archaeological expeditions, work for treasure hunters, work with stock analysts to
predict economic trends, remote view (we don't call it “spying”), solve any
problem, design your own spreads and decks, and charge a LOT more for your
services. Advanced Tarot Secrets is not “yet another book on the Tarot,” it is a
Tarot revolution. This book frees you from the limitations of old worn-out
techniques that create no

Neo Tarot
Now, for the first time, there is a book of specific tarot spreads that will provide the
answers to the most commonly asked questions about love and romance, home
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and family, business and finance, major life events, and spiritual growth and past
lives. These 37 time-tested spreads help readers to see real-life readings for each
spread and bring each reading into focus for the seeker. 36 illustrations.
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